
Georgia Jaycee Honor Corps Business Meeting 
Third Trimester  

Savannah, Ga, January 22, 2022 
  
 

Call to Order: 
Meeting called to order at 9:04 by Commander Wendy Cowart 
 
Invocation: 
Past Commander Billy Bradford 
 
Pledge:  
Past Commander Mandi Howard 
 
Recognition of Past Commanders and Guests: 
Past Commander Scott Brazell 
Past Commander Billy Bradford 
Past Commander Mandi Howard 
Past Commander Les Howard 
Past Commander Lisa Pickett 
Past Commander Ron Cowart 
Past Commander Kellie Jett 
Past Commander Andrea Perry 
Past Commander Pat Rogers 
 
Chaplain’s Report  
Chuck Faircloth, Randy Vick, Trey NeSmith, Tim Thompson, Pat Reece, Mike Ringel, JR Clark, David 
Armour, and Theresa Armour were all mentioned for various health reasons. 
 
Webmaster’s Report  
It’s running.  See Past Commander Nancy for any questions. 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Past Commander Mandi Howard  
The year-end financial statement was presented.  Please pay ribbon fees and yearly dues if needed. 
Past Commander and Life Member raffle tickets were sold and drawn.  Past Commander Curtis Carter 
was the winner. 
 
Active Vice Commander’s Report  
The silent auction was held in August and resulted in $619 profit.  The net profit for the golf tournament 
was $2,181 after some winners donated their prize money. 
 
Inactive Vice Commander’s Report  
No Report 
 
Adjutant’s Report – Colonel Brian Jett  
Minutes from last meeting were submitted.    
Dispatch – Was unable to mail but eDispatch was sent out on time.  Hard copies were provided at the 
meeting. 



 
Hospitality Committee Report – Past Commander Billy Bradford  
Thanks to Colonel Bob Southard for his beer donation and thanks to Colonel Michelle Walworth for her 
liquor donation.  And thanks to everyone for coming. 
 
Hospitality Committee Report – Past Commander Lisa Pickett 
The cocktail party will be 5-6 pm on Saturday, past commanders and staff please report at 4:30.  Cocktail 
attire is required as always. 
 
Past Commander’s Report – (Past Commander Mandi Mathis sitting in) 
The Past Commander Life Member Raffle yielded $370 for the Corps. 
 
Sergeant at Arms Report –  
Past Commander Ron Cowart and Past Commander Scott Brazell filled in and many fines were collected. 
 
Unfinished Business 
Past Commander Andrea Perry – Nominations and Elections 
Colonel Brian Jett was nominated for Active Vice Commander by Colonel Bob Southard and second from 
Past Commander Scott Brazell, and motion passed.  All other current elected staff will remain in their 
respectful positions for the 2022 year. 
 
New Business 
Past Commander Les Howard made a motion for the Corps to donate $1,000 from the Golf Tournament 
profit to the Georgia Branch of the Mental Health America organization.  Past Commander Ron Cowart 
made a second and the motion passed. 
 
Announcements / Good of the Order 
The Cowarts have a new grandson.  Past Commander Scott Brazell loves everyone. 
 
Outgoing and Incoming Commander Comments – Commander Wendy Cowart 
Commander Wendy thanked everyone for their support this year.  The financial state of the Corps is 
strong but always looking for new fundraisers.  Let’s all work on recruiting new colonels.   
Staff will continue to use 2021 name tags and shirts which will save money. 

 
Adjourn with Jaycee Creed  
Past Commander Les Howard 

 
 
 

  
 
 

 
 

 


